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 Missionaries to the UK 
   April/May 2025 

 Greetings from the UK.  

 For everyone who has prayed for the start of our addiction recovery ministry, “12 

Weeks to Freedom”, thank you. Last night, we kicked it off, and we had one church member 

and one guest attend. We are thrilled and thankful to God for the guest He sent. Our guest has 

a drug addiction and, for the last two months, has been on methadone. If we had started in 

January when originally planned, it's very unlikely that he would have attended, but God always 

has perfect timing. Our guest let us know that he is nondenominational and he attends catholic 

mass. Please pray that he continues to come to our meetings, that he allows us to continue 

giving him the gospel, and that he comes to a saving knowledge of Christ.   

 Over the last three weeks, I have been suffering with tonsillitis. In fact, it was so bad last 

week I ended up with a 102 fever, and my wife took me to the hospital, where they kept me for 

two days and gave me a dozen or so IV bags filled with medicine. It turned out that I had both 

viral and bacterial tonsillitis. Keep me in your prayers as I heal, particularly since I have new 

responsibilities with the start of “12 Weeks to Freedom.” The devil has been fighting us about 

“12 Weeks to Freedom” for over a year. This is just one more attack, and in all honesty, I expect 

the attacks to continue.  

 My wife, Deana, is preparing the young people at church for an Easter special. Please 

pray that we have visitors come and hear the gospel that day. Furthermore, my wife is heading 

to Austria in May to attend a class on counseling, so keep her in your prayers as she travels.  

 Finally, we are preparing for a short furlough in August, which will last for about seventy 

days. Our schedule is nearly full. Please pray that we are able to be fully booked, that God gives 

me wisdom as I schedule flights, book cars, and accommodations, and that we are able to add 

to our support.  

 Thank you for your continued prayers and support.  

 To Bear Up Their Arms 

 Caleb and Deana Fielding  


